Richard Nixon Presidential Library White House Special Files Collection Folder List

Box Number	Folder Number	Document Date	Document Type	Document Description
3	4	04/18/1972	Memo	Memo from Rose Mary Woods to John Dean asking for advice regarding Arthur Miller. 1pg.
3	4	04/13/1972	Letter	Letter from James P. Brown to RN RE: Arthur Summerfield listing RN as a reference. 1pg.

Friday, October 09, 2009 Page 1 of 1

MEMORANDUM FOR JOHN DEAN

FROM ROSE MARY WOODS

Would you please advise whether you think we should send a letter from the President in reply to the attached?

As you know, Arthur Summerfield was the Postmaster General in the Eisenhower Administration - and before that was Chairman of the RNC. I am sure the President would be glad to recommend them -- it is just odd that they would use his name.

Please advise.

F. F. ADAMS, JR.

,χ

April 13, 1972

President Richard M. Nixon 1600 Pennsylvania Avenue Washington, D. C. 20004

Dear President Nixon:

 $\mu_{t_{V}}$

Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Summerfield, Sr., have applied for membership in the Lost Tree Village Property Owners Association, Inc., and have given your name as a personal reference.

Any information you think might be helpful in processing their application will be appreciated and will, of course, be kept strictly confidential.

James P. Brown

Associate

Sincerely

JPB:blm